
WAT UP SALONE 
December 2024 Newsletter 

New Testament Survey Class 

Each of the five Saturdays in November 
we met with all of our Village church 
leaders and completed a New Testa-
ment Survey courses.  

This is our fifth Bible Class that we have 
done with completed with these stu-
dents. 

There are seven different villages repre-
sented among the students along with 
student from three nearby cities.  

I am still amazed how many important 
discussions these classes have opened 
up among the students.  

Hope everyone is doing well and that you have had a wonderful Holiday! This is the last 
newsletter of 2024! Check out below what we have been doing the last few months. 



Our Dear Fatmata Got Married 

Fatmata Kamara has been living with us 
at the Sowing Seeds Property since she 
was nearly fifteen years old. This pass 
November she got married!  

These past seven years we have had the 
amazing opportunity to watch her grow 

into the young women she has become. 

 Please join us in praying for her as she 
enters this new part of her life. We wish 
her all the best in her marriage and all 
her future endeavors. 

For the last semester, I have had the op-
portunity to go to Auntie Shirley's Inter-
national Academy and lead craft classes 
with the different Elementary Students.  

In the last few months we have made 
toy cars out of soda cans, baskets cro-
cheted out of plastic bags, and lots of 

paper mache!. 

The kids really seem to enjoy the classes 
and getting to play with the materials. 
probably the paper mache has gone 
over the best especially since they get to 
paint it when its dry.  

Craft Classes with Elementary Students  



Whats Coming Up 

 

1. Pray for Fatmata and her new husband. 

2. Pray for the children of Auntie Shirley's Academy. 

3. Pray for all of village church leaders. Pray that they will 

take the things they are learning in our trainings and use 

them to reach more people in their village. 

4. Pray for both the Audio Bible Training and the Discovery 

Bible Study Trainings. 

5. Pray for the upcoming Medical Trip.  

“If the Church is to be missionary, she must be spiritual; and if the Church 
is to be spiritual, she must be missionary” 

G. Campbell Morgan 

Prayer Requests 

Audio Bible Trainings Medical Trip Discovery Bible Studies 

We will have guests from the 
Bible Society come with many 
Audio Bibles and a training 
class for using them.  

Towards the end of January . I 
will be joining a team going to 
the far north of Sierra Leone to 
help with a medical team.  

Message sent by 

Alice Rhodes -  IberoAmerican Ministries  

Aliceasrhodes@gmail.com 

If you would like to donate to this work, please 
visit iamweb.org or scan the QR code 

We are planning to go into Ro-
nuri and do a village wide 
training for Discovery Bible 
Studies 


